
Visit to Code Ninjas

On Saturday I visited the Code Ninjas class for young people to learn how to
write computer code whilst playing some computer games and meeting other
young computer enthusiasts.

The activity took place at St Crispins school in Wokingham.  The Organiser,
Naveen Khapali has stated ” I hope to provide a platform and opportunity for
16 to 18 year olds to build their career in computer coding and programming.
Code Ninja’s Wokingham has a vision to provide a safe and fun place for kids
to learn about technology and the dynamics of technology whilst learning to
code, create new games and develop problem solving and life skills”

The facility is available for any child over 5 years old. Parents can contact
the organiser on wokinghambrkuk@codeninjas.com to learn more about the terms
and conditions and the arrangements for looking after the children.

An electric revolution needs
electricity

The government’s forecasts for electricity generation in the UK are curious.
They show an increase of under one percent in the first half of the current
decade, and an increase of just 8.6% for the decade as a whole. This is odd
because the government is very clear it wants an electric revolution. It
wants many householders to switch from gas to electricity for their heating
systems. It wants many drivers to switch from diesel and petrol cars to
electric vehicles. Indeed, it wishes to ban new petrol and diesel cars in
2030. It wants process industry to seek to replace gas based heat systems
with electric ones. All this implies you would have thought a substantial
increase in the need for electricity.

The government’s figures only makes sense if one of the following three
outcomes happens. The low requirement for electricity may imply that the
government is not expecting much by way of take up of electric cars and
electric heating systems this decade after all. The main target  is for 2050,
though the intermediate targets are meant to be getting tougher.

The figures may imply that the government plans for us to import many more of
the things that generate a lot of carbon dioxide, allowing the UK to hit
tougher national targets for CO2 reduction whilst  not reducing the CO2 for
the world, as we will be importing them instead. The more products needing
high energy content that we import the less we need power here for the
factories. If we import more electricity that is also not in the figures.
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The third possibility is that the forecasts are wrong, and we will need
considerably more electricity than is allowed for in these figures and plan.

The government figures allow for the closure of all but one of our existing
nuclear plants by 2030, with the addition of one new large plant that only
offsets part of the loss of capacity. The government still plans for the
closure of the three remaining coal power stations, so presumably this is
allowed for in these figures. The government is also supporting substantial
increases in wind power which will add to capacity, though not when there is
no  wind .  There needs to be some averaging of the figures and some back up
capacity available.

It would be interesting to hear comments on the likely speed of customer take
up of the new electrical technologies, and comment on what this will mean for
electricity demand.

My intervention in the Advanced
Research and Invention Agency Bill
debate

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP (Wokingham) (Con): In that connection, could
the Minister give the House some brief guidance on what he, as the
accountable Minister, would expect by way of discussion and influence over
corporate plans and budgets and onward reporting to the House?

George Freeman (Parliamentary Under-Secretary, Department for Business,
Energy and Industrial Strategy: I am grateful to my right hon. Friend for
that question, and he will not be surprised to know that it is one I have
also been asking since coming to this role. The point of ARIA is to be a new
agency for doing new science in new ways, and it has been structured
specifically to avoid meddling Ministers, even those with a good idea, and
meddling officials, even those with good intent, and to create an agency that
is free.

My right hon. Friend asks an important question. As we appoint the chief
executive officer and the chair, the framework agreement will set out, a bit
like a subscription agreement, the agency’s operating parameters, which will
be published in due course. Each year ARIA will have to report on its stated
plans. Crucially, as is so often not the case in scientific endeavour, ARIA
will report where happy failure has occurred so that we do not continue to
pour more money into scientific programmes that have not succeeded, which I
know will reassure him. We want ARIA to be free to be honest about that, and
not embarrassed. ARIA will be annually accountable through the framework
agreement.
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Finally, Lords amendment 1 deals with the conditions that ARIA may attach to
its financial support. This arises from a series of important discussions in
the other place relating to ARIA’s duty to commercialise intellectual
property that may be generated, which I am keen to address properly. However,
the amendment, as drafted, does not actually prevent ARIA from doing
anything; it adds examples of conditions that ARIA may attach to financial
support, but ARIA already has the general power to do just that. Legally, the
amendment simply represents a drafting change. As such, we cannot accept it,
but we understand and acknowledge the importance of the point that the
noble Lord Browne had in mind.

It is our firm belief that, although it is not appropriate at this stage to
specify ARIA’s contracting and granting arrangements in legislation, we
recognise the substance of the concerns underlying the amendment: namely,
that ARIA should have a duty to the taxpayer to ensure it is not
haemorrhaging intellectual property of value to the UK. I will outline our
position on that.

The amendment focuses principally on overseas acquisition of IP relating to
the principles on which the Government intervene in foreign takeovers of UK
businesses, particularly where those businesses have benefited from public
investment in research and development activities. The National Security and
Investment Act 2021, which fully commenced earlier this month, provides just
such a framework, and it marks the biggest upgrade of investment screening in
the UK for 20 years.

The NSI Act covers relevant sectors, such as quantum technologies and
synthetic biology, that have benefited from significant public investment,
and it permits the Government to scrutinise acquisitions on national security
grounds. This new investment screening regime supports the UK’s world-leading
reputation as an attractive place to invest, and it has been debated
extensively in both Houses very recently. We do not believe that revisiting
those debates today would be productive.

Although the NSI Act provides a statutory framework, a much broader strand of
work is under way. As Science Minister, I take very seriously the security of
our academic and research community. A number of measures have been taken in
the past few months and years to strengthen our protections. We are working
closely with the sector to help it identify and address risks from overseas
collaborations, while supporting academic freedom of thought and
institutional independence.

Members do not need me to tell them that intellectual property is incredibly
valuable and we increasingly face both sovereign and industrial espionage. It
is important that we are able to support our universities to be aware of
those risks and to avoid them. The Bill already provides the Secretary of
State with a broad power of direction over ARIA on issues of national
security, which provides a strong mechanism to intervene in its activities in
the unlikely event it is necessary to do so.
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What progress can be made on better
air extraction, air cleaning and
ultraviolet filtration in hospitals?

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP (Wokingham) (Con): I welcome the change of policy.
In order to reassure both patients and staff about safety, what progress can
the Secretary of State report to the House on better air extraction, air
cleaning and ultraviolet filtration? I think that we need to control the
virus without telling people exactly what they have to do in their own health
treatments.

Sajid Javid (Secretary of State for Health and Social Care): As always, my
right hon. Friend has asked a very good question. He will know that infection
protection control measures have been in place during the pandemic; they
change along with the pandemic over time, depending on the risk profile, and
that applies to care settings. The Government have supported care homes with
hundreds of millions of pounds to make adaptations and changes and to
implement these measures, and I know that many care settings have taken
advantage of those funds to provide, for instance, air filtration and
ventilation. That is the kind of support that the Government will continue to
give.

The Business department loves imports

BEIS stands for the Department for Business, energy and industrial strategy.
I wonder if it has quietly been repurposed as the Department for Blocking
Enterprise and for Import Success.

Its Energy desk is turns down or delays new oil and gas field developments at
home. It prefers the UK to import LNG from around the world, creating more
CO2 when that is burned than if it had allowed us to produce more natural gas
from the North Sea. It has set out a so called transition plan which is a
plan to run down our own domestic gas and oil industry whilst we will still
be needing those products from elsewhere.

Its industry desk is busy imposing high carbon taxes on all our businesses
that need to burn gas to transform materials with heat as well as encouraging
higher prices for fossil fuels by limiting domestic supply. Our steel,
ceramics, glass and similar industries are struggling to keep open against
cheaper foreign competition which does not face such high energy prices.
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Our steel industry needs specialist coal for its furnaces. The department
blocks a potential UK mine that could supply them, again forcing imports. Our
steel industry almost halved under the last  Labour government from 18.5 m
tonnes to 9.7 million tonnes by 2010 is now around just 7 million tonnes. We
import much of what we need.

Our aluminium industry has been reduced to just one main smelter of ore
running on Scottish hydro power. The Anglesey and Lynemouth smelters are long
gone with no plans to rebuild our ability to make this essential metal thanks
to energy prices and availability. Our petrochemical industry has been
slimmed as the availability of domestic feedstock has reduced.

Isn’t it time for a rethink? You do not save the planet by outsourcing most
of the high energy and gas using products you need. You transfer the CO2
production elsewhere and with it the jobs, added value and security of supply
we need at home. If the government wants to level up it should grasp the
importance of ceramics to the Potteries, of steel to Sheffield, of chemicals
to Merseyside, of oil and gas to Aberdeen and many other locations for all of
the above.


